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Board of County Commissioners of Lincoln County 
Agenda for September 15, 2025 

 
 

1:00 p.m. Call to order and Pledge of Allegiance 
 
1:00 p.m. Approve Expense Vouchers 
 

-To be completed as time permits- 

 
1. Review and act upon a road use agreement with Magellan Pipeline Company, L.P.  
2. Old Business 
3. New Business  
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The Board of Lincoln County Commissioners met at 1:00 p.m. on September 15, 2025.  
Chairman Wayne Ewing, commissioners Robert Safranek and Terry Jaques, county administrator 
Jacob Piper, and clerk of the Board Corinne M. Lengel attended.  Land Use Administrator Ty 
Stogsdill attended until 1:20 p.m. 
 
Chairman Ewing called the meeting to order, led the Pledge of Allegiance, and said a prayer. 
 
As promised at the previous meeting, County Attorney Kelly Lowery had sent a “clean copy” of 
the Magellan Pipeline Company, L.P. Road Use Agreement for the commissioners’ signatures.  
Mr. Stogsdill anticipated the project needing forty to forty-five permits with an approximate cost 
of $10,000.  Mr. Jaques said the company couldn’t start work until it provided its bond, which 
neither Mr. Piper nor Mr. Stogsdill had received.  Mr. Piper said other companies had worked 
directly with County Treasurer Ashley Erwin.  Mr. Stogsdill offered to check with Mrs. Erwin and 
email Miss Lowery. 
 
Mr. Jaques moved to sign the Road Use Agreement with Magellan Pipeline Company, L.P.  Mr. 
Safranek seconded the motion, which carried unanimously. 
 
Mr. Piper asked Mr. Stogsdill about the gravel pit the county planned to sell; Mr. Stogsdill said 
the county closed the Brent Pit in October 2021.  However, he wanted to make sure they were 
discussing the same pit, as he’d heard of another one south of the interstate.  Mr. Ewing said it 
was at County Roads 3R and 42; Mr. Piper needed the legal description.  Mr. Jaques informed 
Mr. Stogsdill that someone was interested in purchasing the pit, so the county would have to 
follow the sealed bid process.  Mr. Stogsdill said he would look through the files.  
 
Mr. Stogsdill left, and Mr. Ewing said that Bob Carson wanted the three commissioners to attend 
the October 1 EMS Council meeting to discuss starting an Authority that would provide uniform 
protocol throughout local agencies.  Mr. Piper felt it might become a contentious issue and 
sounded like it might require a lot of county involvement.  
 
The Board discussed the requested addition to the fairgrounds show barn and the possibility of 
meeting with Greg Etl from DOLA to discuss funding options.  The commissioners agreed to go 
out to the fairgrounds after the meeting. 
 
The Board had already approved additional expenses before the meeting started, and with no 
other business to discuss, Mr. Ewing adjourned the meeting at 1:45 p.m.  The next meeting will 
be at 9:00 a.m. on September 18, 2025. 
 
 
 
 
 
________________________________________              _______________________________ 
                     Corinne M. Lengel, Clerk of the Board                                    Wayne E. Ewing, Chairman 


